

3950 W. Grand River, Howell, MI 48855 Phone 517-540-7847 **Fax** 517-546-5088
Web Site: www.livgov.com/lets

Memorandum

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners

From: Greg Kellogg, Transportation Director

Date: 05/13/2024

Re: Resolution Authorizing an Additional 2024 Vehicle Replacement Leas for the

Sheriff Field Services Division - Car Pool

The Car Pool Department is requesting authorization to lease an additional vehicle for the Sheriff Field Services Division through the County's partnership with Enterprise Fleet Management. A 2018 Dodge Charger patrol vehicle that was purchased through the legacy Car Pool capital replacement program was involved in a crash and has been declared a total loss by MMRMA Insurance.

The replacement will be a 2024 Chevrolet Tahoe pursuit vehicle that has been located in dealer inventory at Berger Chevrolet of Grand Rapids, MI. The dealership has agreed to hold the vehicle for the County until May 31, 2024 pending BOC approval, and if a PO is not received by that date it will be sold on a "first come, first served" basis.

Insurance proceeds from the totaled vehicle of \$16,000 will be applied to the new lease as a downpayment, and the monthly payment will be \$858 per month per the attached lease quote.

The replacement vehicle will be on a 60-month lease term with no mileage cap, and the department may retain the leased vehicles without penalty after the lease term has ended. The leased vehicle will be titled by Enterprise and returned to Enterprise for resale upon lease termination, with the County entitled to the remaining equity less a \$375 per vehicle remarketing fee. The lease costs will be paid monthly by Car Pool, which will charge the department back through the Munis General Billing module.

If you have any questions please contact me directly at 517-540-7843.